
 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

  
Important Please Note 

Worthing Schools Cross Country – 14th 

October 

Parents Consultations – 16th & 18th October 
 
Year 5 Pop Up Planetarium visit – 17th 
October 
Year 4 Weald & Downland Trip – 17th & 20th 
October 
Treat Day – 20th October 
 
Wear Red Day – 20th October 
 
Deadline date for Year 6 Secondary school 
applications – 31st October 

 
Homework 

Please Click here for information and guidance 
regarding your child’s homework. 
 

personally, how hard it is to keep up with 
communications from school and from 
everywhere else for that matter. 
 
We hope the very clear links and organisation 
below will ensure you are able to find any 
school communication quickly and easily. 
You may find the current and all previous 
newsletters for this academic year for 
reference on our website – 
Chesswood Junior School - Latest 
Correspondence  
 
Newsletter from previous academic years may 
be found at –  
Chesswood Junior School - Previous 
Academic Year Newsletters 
 
You may find all current term correspondence 
for the whole school –  
Chesswood Junior School - Current Academic 
Year Correspondence  
 
Current and previous correspondence for 
specific year groups 
Year 3 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 3 
Year 4 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 4 
Year 5 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 5 
Year 6 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 6 
Assembly information - click here 
 

CHESSWOOD 

JUNIOR SCHOOL News
Published – 13/10/2023 

Do you have a concern? 

We hope you and your child have a great 

school experience. However, if you hold a 

concern about an experience at Chesswood 

Junior School, please share it with us. We 

always try to provide the best school 

experience we can for all members of the 

school community and we are interested to 

know where we can make improvements, 

small or large. Please use this email to share 

a concern: concern@chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk We will always respond within 

5 working days and often much quicker than 

that. You may also tag specific individual 

professionals but we would ask that the 

concern@ email address is always used to 

ensure senior leaders are kept well informed 

of experiences for children and families.  

Keeping up to speed 

We are very aware, both professionally and  

 

 

Weekly Attendance 

Bright Sparks – Turn up, Turn up on Time, Turn 

up Ready for Action! 

The following classes have won the year group 

attendance trophies for Week beginning 2nd 

October. Well done!!  

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

3EL 
100% 

  4CH 
    99% 

 

    5EV 
96% 

6AH 
97% 

 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Homework&pid=1369
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+3&pid=1386
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+4&pid=1387
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+5&pid=1388
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+6&pid=1389
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=People%2C+places+and+events+Assemblies&pid=1450
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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Chesswood Calendar 16th October 2023 – 10th November 2023 
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Important  
Pop-Up Planetarium 

We are sorry to inform you that the Pop-Up 

Planetarium visit due to take place on 

Thursday 28th September has had to be 

re-scheduled to Tuesday 17th 

October due to circumstances outside our 

control.  

If you have any queries, please 

contact finance@chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk 

 

 

Christmas Lunch 

Bookings will be available after half term. 

 

 

 

 

Reading Book Amnesty 

We are holding a reading book amnesty in 

school over the next 3 weeks ahead of the 

end of term.  If you have any Chesswood 

reading books at home or at the bottom of 

a school bag that your child is no longer 

reading, please can these be returned to 

your child’s class teacher as soon as 

possible.  These can usually be identified 

by having a white label on the spine of the 

book which contains a reading level and 

points.  They may also have a white label 

stating ‘Reading for All Mr Gilbert’.   

   

Why is this important?   

As you will be aware, we use Accelerated 

Reader to help support and monitor 

reading within school – this is particularly 

useful in identifying books which are the 

right level of challenge for each child, 

through their zpd.  For children in Years 3 

and 4, these are typically between 0.5 and 

4.0.  We are finding a significant number 

of children in both year groups need to 

access books levelled between 0.5 and 

2.5.  We have made sizeable investment 

in books of these levels, however, are 

finding that these books are not routinely 

being returned to trays in school once 

they have been issued to or selected by 

children, meaning they aren’t available to 

support children as hoped.  Whilst we will 

continue to work on systems within school 

and support children in learning to and 

remembering to return these, we are 

asking if you could please carefully check 

at home in case any additional books can 

be returned.   

   

 

 

 

mailto:finance@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:finance@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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Important  
Measles / MMR vaccination 

Measles cases are rising across the country, 
with over 102,000 children starting primary 
school in England being at risk of catching 
the disease. We are asking education 
settings to share key messages from the 
NHS about MMR / measles and how to get 
vaccinated. 

The Back to school MMR Guidance from the 
NHS includes information to share, as well as 
example social media posts which can be 
found here: NHS Vaccine Poster and NHS 
MMR Poster. 

Measles is highly infectious and if left 
unvaccinated nine out of ten children in a 
classroom can catch the disease if just one 
child is infectious. Please share these 
resources with colleagues, parents, and 
where suitable, community organisations to 
increase awareness and encourage parents 
to get their children vaccinated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tricks and Treats Day 

Friday 20th October will also include a 
treat day for children, with a few 
Halloween tricks to purchase too! 

Children can bring in a small amount of 
money to purchase toys or food items 
(we suggest a maximum of £5). 

Treats (and tricks) will be served at 
lunchtime and after school. 

 

 

Wear Red Day 2023 

Show Racism the Red Card’s 

annual Wear Red Day will be 

taking place on Friday 20th 

October 2023 

Chesswood Junior Governors have 

chosen to support this day to raise 

awareness of racism. 

Children are invited to wear a red item of 

clothing (t-shirt, jumper, trousers or 

shorts) or a red accessory (hair band, 

wrist band, laces, badge, etc. - not dyed 

hair) along with their school uniform to 

show their support against racism. 

Please note, there is no donation linked 

to this event. 

4PB and 4UO are requested to wear a 

red accessory and full school uniform 

due to their trip to Weald and Downland 

museum. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZGZlY29tbXMuYmxvYi5jb3JlLndpbmRvd3MubmV0L2hlYWx0aC9CYWNrdG9zY2hvb2xNTVJyZWdpb25hbGNvbW1za2l0U2VwdDIzRklOQUxzdGFrZWhvbGRlci5wZGY_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTAwMy44MzUwOTM2MSJ9.3aYogpg6LvKfBKqEZPiif0QrFVECU3RmIIycaT5s0dA/s/741011873/br/227286272150-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZGZlY29tbXMuYmxvYi5jb3JlLndpbmRvd3MubmV0L2hlYWx0aC85b3V0b2YxMC5wbmc_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTAwMy44MzUwOTM2MSJ9.4UUFd6oAtwwXDz72m0lFMcMlZrNJ_W08DFmWwoikaRw/s/741011873/br/227286272150-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZGZlY29tbXMuYmxvYi5jb3JlLndpbmRvd3MubmV0L2hlYWx0aC9WSUQxNzM1TWVhc2xlc3NjaG9vbDIoMikucG5nP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzEwMDMuODM1MDkzNjEifQ.6ETDXAGAlpo3KcbRdotnuzCPRRIwMY6f7KaWPBlI9Mo/s/741011873/br/227286272150-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZGZlY29tbXMuYmxvYi5jb3JlLndpbmRvd3MubmV0L2hlYWx0aC9WSUQxNzM1TWVhc2xlc3NjaG9vbDIoMikucG5nP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzEwMDMuODM1MDkzNjEifQ.6ETDXAGAlpo3KcbRdotnuzCPRRIwMY6f7KaWPBlI9Mo/s/741011873/br/227286272150-l
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Would you like to work in a thriving and busy school?  
 
Chesswood Junior School is a large school catering for the needs of over 560 children  
and over 100 staff – so it is certainly busy.  
 
The Administration Assistant’s fundamental task is to take the Attendance lead focus  
in the school and support the admin office, ensuring that all office processes and communications  
are carried out to the highest standard, in a timely and sensitive manner.  
 

  

Chesswood Job Opportunity 
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We are looking for adults to help with reading in year 3 and 4. Ideally, helpers would be able to 

come in during the afternoon but any help at any time would be greatly appreciated. 

This is a great opportunity to support children with their reading which will be a huge help to their 

education and enjoyment of reading throughout their life. Please contact Sylwia Switalska if you 

are interested: sswitalska@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk 

Reading Helpers  
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To celebrate National Coding Week at 

Chesswood, we are running a ‘make your 

own computer game’ competition! The best 

entry from each year group will receive a 

prize to help them develop their coding skills.  

All entries must be in by Friday 20th October. 

Please use the below websites to start 

building your games: 

Microsoft MakeCode Arcade 

Scratch - Imagine, Program, Share (mit.edu) 

Kodu Game Lab | KoduGameLab 

Please send all entries to Mr Barnard and 

Sam Masters: 

smasters@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk  

pbarnard@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk 

 

You may also enjoy visiting these websites 

to continue having more fun with coding! 

Learn - https://hourofcode.com/uk/learn 

Learn today, build a brighter tomorrow - 

https://code.org/ 

https://www.barclayscodeplayground.co.uk/ 

https://codingweek.org/ 

 

Computer Coding for Kids: A unique step-by-

step visual guide, from binary code to 

building games : Vorderman, Carol: 

Amazon.co.uk: Books 

 

School Competition 

https://arcade.makecode.com/
https://scratch.mit.edu/
https://www.kodugamelab.com/
mailto:dharney@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:pbarnard@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
https://hourofcode.com/uk/learn
https://code.org/
https://www.barclayscodeplayground.co.uk/
https://codingweek.org/
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To all year 6 parents 

Please note that you have all been sent an email this week regarding the process around the 

Secondary Transfer process. Please note that the closing date for all applications is Tuesday 31st 

October 2023. Any applications received after this date will be counted as late applications. 

Please refer to recent information sent out via Bromcom for further information. 

 

  

Important Year 6 Transition 

Information 
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Year 5 Pop-Up Planetarium visit – on Tuesday 17th October 2023 we will have the Pop-Up 
Planetarium in school.   Please see the letter below for more information. 
 

Year 4 Weald & Downland trip – Year 4 will be going to the Weald & Downland Open Air Museum.   
Tuesday 17th October 2023 – 4LB and 4CH and Friday 20th October 2023 – 4UO and 4PB 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Upcoming Trips and Events 
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This week at Chesswood 
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This week at Chesswood 

EAL Lunch Club 
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Sports News 
Y5/6 Worthing Schools Basketball 

Qualifier  

Out of the 10 teams competing in this event 

– Chesswood had 3 of them which shows 

the love for sport at the school.  

Both the red and White teams were in the 

same group. Our White team played some 

get basketball winning 2 out of their 4 

matches in the group stages and went on 

to finish 7th overall, our Red team won all 4 

of their games scoring a bucketful of points 

along the way and finished top of the 

group.  

The Blue team also went unbeaten in their 

4 group matches too – leaving them top of 

their group.  

Into the semi-finals the Red team beat 

Downsbrook and the Blues beat 

Broadwater to set up an all Chesswood 

final. Into the final and the Red team beat 

the Blue’s 10-2 for Chesswood to retain the 

Worthing Schools Basketball trophy for 

another year.   

Red Team: Leon, Rachel, Ming-Kai, Muhammed. 

(both Leon and Rachel won this event last year too!) 

Blue Team: Gilbert, Bertie, Lydia and George H  

White Team: Jessica, Sithuki, Harvey, Kaidan and 

Sonny. 
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Inter-House Benchball and Football! 

Our Y6 Sports Leaders ran this event for 

over 50 Y4/5 pupils on Tuesday. The 

pupils were representing their Houses in 

2 different competitions.  

In the Benchball it was Kielder who were 

triumphant and the football Sherwood 

took the trophy. 

It was a lovely event especially when you 

get pupils coming up the following day 

and wanted to play the games again!  

Well done to all who took part and the 

sports leaders for running the event. 

 

 

 

Sports News 

 

 

Boccia Tournament 

3 teams went to Durrington Juniors to take 

part in a boccia competition – all had a great 

time working on their accuracy and tactics in 

the target game.  

In the end the White team (Oscar and 

George) and Blue Team (Noah and Amber) 

battled it out for 5th and 6th place overall 

whilst our Red team (Kiara and Jordan) won 

the whole competition and were unbeaten 

throughout the whole event. 
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• Saturday 14th – Cross Country 

Championships  

• Wednesday 18th – Y3/4 Football 

Festival – Thomas A becket 

Juniors 

Half Term  

• Wednesday 1st Nov - Basketball 

Finals (tbc)  

• Thursday 2nd – Y5/6 Gymnastics 

Competition – Davison High  

• Tuesday 7th Y3/4 Girls Football 

Festival – St Andrews High  

  

Sports News/Upcoming Events 

Music 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Peripatetic+Teaching&pid=1117
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Opportunity for parents and carers 
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Tax-Free Childcare Information 
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We all know life has its ups and downs and isn’t always easy, at times 
being a parent can be challenging, trying to help and understand our 
children can be difficult and confusing. Early help recognises the 
important role schools play in supporting families and each school has a 
link worker to help provide support and advice for children and families 
when needed. By working together, we are stronger and often there is a 
lot of support in the community which people may not be aware of. In 
my role I can offer help with a whole array of worries and difficulties 
which you may have for yourself, child or for your family and can help 

connect you to the right support at the right time. This maybe through direct work with me or by 
offering guidance, Information, advice, signposting and crisis support. Areas of support we 
cover are - Anxiety around school, feelings and emotions, mental health, SEN and support with 
ASD. Parenting support with - finances – cost of living crisis, routines and boundaries, 
behaviour, anger, attachment as well as being able to offer short intervention work with 
children, young people and parent/carers. Please contact the pastoral team in your school if 
you would like to contact me or come along for a chat at my next drop-in at Chesswood on 
November 8th at 2:15pm-3:00pm. 

 

Hello, I’m Agnes – I am one of the Education Mental Health Practitioners 

(EMHP) with Thought-full (Mental health Support Teams in scholols). I will 

be based at Chesswood every Wednesday. Our service offers 6-10 1-hour 

one to one sessions, where we support young people with mild to 

moderate wellbeing/mental health difficulties. Typically, I will be able to 

deliver one to one sessions with a maximum of three children over a 6-10 

week period. The Team are aware of the waitlist currently at the school, 

and hopefully either myself or another EMHP will be contacting parents of 

children who are waiting for support soon.  

 

 

 

Hi, I’m Jo Kambalami.  I’ve been working in school on Mondays since 

January.  My job title is ‘Trainee Education Mental Health Practitioner’ with 

the Thought-Full Team, the Mental Health Support Team for West 

Sussex.It’s normal for children to feel a level of anxiety and overcome 

different fears at different ages.  Sometimes, though, they can get stuck in 

a pattern of avoiding their fears and/or their anxious feelings impact on 

their everyday life.  In this case, many children can be helped by weekly 

interventions based on Cognitive Behaviour Therapy (CBT).  It’s been 

developed for mild to moderate mental health difficulties, which includes 

anxiety and low mood.  If CBT isn’t appropriate for your child, our Team 

can advise on better alternatives. You can find more information on our Thought-Full website and 

on our YouTube channel.  

 

Early Help and Thought-Full Introduction 
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A Young Carer is a young person under the age of 18 whose life is 

affected by the care needs of another person, who may have any 

disability or long-term illness. This could be anybody with a physical or 

learning disability, mental health problem, someone who misuses 

drugs or alcohol, or is elderly and frail. 

The person they care for is usually someone they live with and could 

be a parent, sibling, grandparent or other relative. 

If you think that your child could be considered a Young Carer please 

contact by email pastoral@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk or call 01903 204141 and ask for the 

pastoral team. 

 

Sharon Main is the key contact for Young Carers at Chesswood. 

  

Young Carers 

mailto:pastoral@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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What help is available? 

Help and support is provided by our Young 

Carers Family Service. They may provide: 

• a whole family assessment, looking at 

the strengths, challenges and areas for 

support for each person in your family 

• activities during school holidays for 8-

11 year olds 

• a weekly Young Carers' group during 

school term for 11-16 year olds, held in: 

Crawley, Worthing, Bognor Regis and 

Chichester 

• a place at the annual Young Carers 

Festival for 14-16 year olds 

• someone to talk to about your caring 

role 

• support to talk to key people at school 

and maybe to your friends 

• help to understand the illness or 

disability which the person you are 

helping to look after may have 

• a volunteer mentor to spend time with 

you once a week for up to 6 months 

who can set personal goals and provide 

encour agement and motivation.  

Young Carers 
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Local Community Support Information 
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Community Events 
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Please note STEM Club start next week beginning 11th September. If you haven’t yet booked your 
child’s space, please contact Ali Khan on 07951287236 
 
 
 
 
  

External Clubs Information 
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External Clubs Information 
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October Half Term Activities 
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October Half Term Activities 
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October Half Term Activities 


